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October 11, 2010 
 

CIRCULAR LETTER TO ALL MEMBER COMPANIES 
 

ATTENTION: 
 WORKERS COMPENSATION 

DATA REPORTING PERSONNEL 
 
      Re: Workers Compensation Insurance 
 
       Loss Sensitive Rating Plan Endorsement 
 
Circular letter C-10-16 dated August 16, 2010, announced revisions to the Loss Sensitive Rating Plan 
for Residual Market business applicable to new and renewal business effective January 1, 2011.  
 
As a result of the approval of Item RM-W-8036, Data Reporting personnel should be aware of the 
following changes applicable to all new and renewal Assigned Risk policies with an effective date on 
or after January 01, 2011: 
 
Endorsement Title Current 

Endorsement 
Number 

Endorsement 
Number 
Effective 
01/01/11 

Description 
of Change 

Action Needed Date NCRB 
Will Begin 

Editing 
 

Assigned Risk Loss 
Sensitive Rating Plan 
Notification 
Endorsement 

 
 
WC000417A 

 
 
WC000417B 

Form 
WC000417B 
replaces 
Endorsement 
WC000417A. 

All Assigned Risk policies 
with an effective date on or 
after 01/01/11 must have 
Endorsement WC000417B 
attached.  

 
 
01/01/11 

Assigned Risk Loss 
Sensitive Rating Plan 
Endorsement 

 
 
WC000418C 

 
 
WC000418F 

Form 
WC000418F 
replaces 
WC000418C.  

All Assigned Risk policies 
issued with an effective date 
on or after 01/01/11 must 
have Endorsement 
WC000418E attached.  

 
 
01/01/11 

Assigned Risk Loss 
Sensitive Rating Plan 
Endorsement 

 
 
WC320401 

 
 
Not applicable 

Form 
WC320401 
has been 
withdrawn.   

Assigned Risk policies 
issued with an effective date 
on or after 01/01/11 should 
not be issued with 
Endorsement WC320401. 

 
 
01/01/11 

Assigned Risk Loss 
Sensitive Rating Plan 
Endorsement For 
Professional 
Employer 
Organization (PEO) 
And Temporary 
Arrangements 

 
 
WC320402 

 
 
Not applicable 

Form 
WC320402 
has been 
withdrawn. 

Assigned Risk policies 
issued with an effective date 
on or after 01/01/11 should 
not be issued with 
Endorsement WC320402. 

 
 
01/01/11 

 



  

 2

Please share this information with personnel responsible for reporting data to NCRB. If you have any 
questions, you may contact the NCRB Information Center at 919-582-1056 or wcinfo@ncrb.org. 
 
        Sincerely, 
 
        Sue Taylor 
 
        Director of Insurance Operations 
ST:dms 
 
C-10-19 
 

mailto:wcinfo@ncrb.org

